
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 If a Club wishes to seek to Postpone any Competition Fixture on the basis of COVID-19 then 

it must contact FV in writing via email nplvictoria@footballvictoria.com.au at least 48 hours 

prior to the scheduled fixture to allow FV time to consider the request and to inform other 

impacted parties. Except in the case of extenuating circumstances, failure to notify FV in 

writing at least 48 hours prior to the scheduled fixture and non-participation may result in a 

forfeit (3-0 loss).

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



1.15. If Clubs remain unable to field a squad of a minimum of (11) Players for a 

Competition Fixture (including a goalkeeper) then the fixture may be Postponed and must 

be played within fourteen (14) days or such longer period as determined by FV in its 

absolute discretion. 

 

1.16. In the event that a Pre-Qualification Competition Fixture is Postponed under section 

1.14, Clubs have five (5) business days from the originally scheduled Competition Fixture to 

nominate an alternate date (midweek) and venue. The date must fall within fourteen (14) 

days of the original fixture of the Pre-Qualification phase in line with 2024 season calendar 

which may be updated from time to time. Both date and venue must be approved by FV. If 

no venue and date is provided the Competition Fixture will be rescheduled at FV’s absolute 

discretion. 

 

1.17. If the Postponed Competition Fixture relates to a match involving Gippsland FC, 

Ballarat City FC, Bendigo City FC, GV Suns and/or Murray United FC, rescheduling may result 

in a double header weekend for the impacted Teams/Clubs as mid-week matches are not 

possible due to travel distances. 

 

 

 
 

 

For example, should 

75% of the season be completed at the point of season cancellation, the current ladder 

positions will determine promotion and/or relegation.

 



 
 

 

 
 


